## The HENRY HENDRICKS HERALD.

The first five pages of THIS Herald were prepared early last December, but due to a problem in the computer program I did not receive the address lables until June 1, 1979 (with a phone call on May 29th informing me how many to print). All the information is pertinant except the Seasons greetings, so please read ALL of this Herald.

December 20, 1978

Editor: Louis B. Cardon, 2157 W. Meadow St., Cedar City, Utah 84720. Phone: (801)586-3508

Dear Family Members:

We wish you a MERRY CHRISTMAS and a HAPPY AND PROSPEROUS NEW YEAR. And if this should

come to you after the Holidays, the greeting is the same.

It was brought to the organizations attention that the house that James and Drusilla built in Nauvoo, Illinois is still in existance, the transfer of land ownership is on microfilm and a copy of the transaction is now in the possession of the writer. In Great-Great-Grandmother's history she tells of having the carpenters build her a comfortable home and she housed some of the workmen who worked on the Temple. They bought the land for \$62.00 and it was up in the town site near the Temple. They bought the land from Daniel' H. Wells (who later became a Governor of the State of Utah) and wife Elisa R. Wells and the description is as follows:

Commencing 3 rods East of Southwest corner, Lot 3, North to North line said Lot,

East 4-1/2 rods, South to Young Street, West 4-1/2 rods to the beginning.

A woman, who we understand is willing to sell the place, wants he stipulation that she be allowed to remain in the house until she dies, and then the Hendricks family could have it.

My question is this: Do we, as a family, want to purchase the property or do we want to let any one in the family who wants to have it buy it on their own, or do you have any other suggestions as to what we should do about the matter? The price is to be negotiated but would be in the range of \$30,000.00.

If you have any ideas would you please send them to me before the end of February, 1979. My address is Don't H. Hendricks, 1231 South Meridian Street, Blackfoot, Idaho 83221.

If someone wanted to live back in Nauvoo and care for the place that would be one

thing. However, I for one, am not ready at this time to go back.

Another possibility is to purchase the property and call some retired family member to spend a couple of years similar to a mission, instead of for the church, for the family,

to care for and maintain the property.

Enough of that, now another matter of discussion is the Henry Hendricks red book that I spoke to you about last time. There has been some interest in re-printing the red book as is and some have already sent their money to the treasurer Larry Hendricks. You must understand that this is not the new book that we are working on, but is a reprint of the red book as it was printed originally. It will take at least 500 copies before we will print the book for the printer will not print less than 500 copies. So, if you are interested, then get your money to the treasurer Larry Hendricks. Be sure it is marked for the Red Book, the estimated price is \$25.00 per copy. If we do not get 500 copies requested, we will refund your money, keep it for the next book, or put it to work for research, which ever is your desire.

The new extraction program does not interfere with our work of both searching for our ancestors or working on family group sheets and histories of our living members. We are thrilled with the work and the accomplishments that have been done by the existing organization. We hope you appreciate what we are doing. We want you to know that we love each and every one and are happy to be able to serve you as your organization leadership.

Remember to start planning for the 1980 Reunion. Set your dates for vacation and come

one and all. Lets really make this coming Reunion one to remember-.

To our cousins in Kentucky, we hope you are also planning to attend the 1980 reunion

in Salt Lake City, Utah. We'll let you know of the firm date later.

May our ancestors be proud of us and may we always be greatfull for them that we may have a brotherhood that will last for ever is my prayer for all.

Don H. Hendricks, President.

MINUTES of the Board of Directors meeting of the HENRY HENDRICKS FAMILY ORGANIZATION.
14 October 1978, Jack Hendricks home, 445 "I" St., Idaho Falls, Id.

Jack E. Hendricks conducted, welcoming all the members of the board to the meeting, Prayer: Larry Hendricks.

Minutes of prior meeting: Read and approved.

Attending: Jack E. Hendricks Dale Walker- Gerolin Crandel

Don H. Hendricks Vance Hendricks
Tad Hendricks Diane Handricks
Larry Hendricks Lindell Cooper
Mary L. Hart Colleen Pfost
Gayle H. Elieson Terrell Pinnock

Karen B. Eaton
Louis B. Cardon
Maxine Hendricks
Lola Hendricks

Each member introduced himself and told of their appointments in the Church, and a bit about their activity within their respective family organizations.

Louis Cardon gave a report on the Family Credit Union. A discussion followed, with Vance making a motion that the Board not pursue the issue further, that it be left within the individual families to handle in their own way. Seconded by Lindell. Carried by the Bd.

Usie did not have a pritten proposal theet as per agenda, discussion followed on the morits of reproduction of the Red Book, vance suggested that the histories, beginning with

Dale did not have a written proposal sheet as per agenda, discussion followed on the merits of reproduction of the Red Book. Vance suggested that the histories, beginning with Henry Hendricks be of a biographical nature. That we begin immediately to encourage members to prepare the histories of the immediate ancestor.

Mary made the comment that many in the family did not know that Henry had two wives, she brought us up to date about this, and she also felt that the Histories of the Kentucky-Tennessee Ancestors be included. Everyone agreed to this, with the thought that we would get to know them better and the histories would be preserved. Mary expressed the desire to have the new publication include to the 5th Generation, fearing that we would loose contact and history preservation with that generation if we didn't.

Gayle asked that in the next news letter we urge everyone to send corrections to the Red book, so that the next edition be as correct as possible.

It was stressed how important the mailing list is to the publication of the new book.

Much discussion time was spent on the prbs and cons of reprinting the Red Book as is. Many said their family members wanted the book. It was finally decided that those who wanted the Red Book could send \$17.60 to Larry Hendricks, to be put in a fund until the given amount had been reached, then the book would be re-printed for those individuals who wanted a copy.

It was further suggested by Don that if Historians are needed in the Family Organizations, that they be appointed and they begin collecting the Histories ready for publication. A motion was made that there be two volumes of the new book, one to include all the histories and the genealogy of the W. D. Hendricks Family, and the other volume to also include the same histories, and all other families that are now organized, or that we have information on, including the Kentucky-Tennessee cousins, and that the deadline for submission to the Presidency and Research Director be January 1, 1980. The vote was unanimous.

Mary gave a research report, a copy was given to me for a part of the minutes. (Copy is also included in this Herald.) Don made a motion that Mary have Carol Cannon, the Professional Researcher for the family, concentrate on the William and Daniel Hendrickson lines during the next six months. She was to be given \$700.00 for this period of time. Voted upon and carried.

Larry read the financial report. The \$2,000.00 in the special fund was to be put on higher secured interest. Vance made this motion, voted on, carried.

Hendricks home in Nauvoo was presented for discussion, with Don assigned to check with Salt Lake and call Vance before he left for the East, so that he could check out the status and condition of the home.

The Hendricks Herald will be published 1 December 1978, all information to go in this publication should be sent to Louis Cardon, 2157 Meadow St., Cedar City, Utah 84720. (All you Board members change his address, he told us they had moved his home because the ground was giving away from under it.)

Prayer: Dale Walker.

Spring Board meeting will be held at Tad's home in Ogden, the last Saturday of March, 1979. Lunch was prepared and served by Lola, Jack and Ceri H. Likes.

(To each of you. I pray you will forgive mistakes, items that may have been left out, and any other things left undone in this set of minutes, I have left my parents home just long enough to get this typed, my father is at deaths door and my mind and emotions are not what they could be at this time. LRH)

Secretary: Lola R. Hendricks 445 "I" Street Idaho Falls, Idaho 83401

0n Letterhead of: GENEALOGY WORLD, 998 Douglas Street, Salt Lake City, Utah 84105, 583-1261

TO: HENDRICKS FAMILY ORGANIZATION. RESEARCH REPORT. 12 October 1978.

At the last family meeting at the home of Mary Hart on 18 March 1978 it was suggested that I write to Mr. Jay A. Grant of San Jose, California to inquire about coordinating and sharing research results. I wrote to him on April 28th. By August I had had no reply so I sent a follow-up letter and still have not heard from him.

I have also written two letters to Mrs. Grace Irby of West Chester, Pennsylvania, whose name was given to me as a family member who wanted to be involved in genealogical research. I have had no reply to my letters.

The name of Elizabeth Jane Page was finally cleared for sealing to her mother and her stepfather and this ordinance was accomplished in the Salt Lake Temple on June 10th this year. Twenty-six entry forms and marriage entries were submitted for ordinances several months ago, mostly taken from Jackson County, Missouri marriage records. These names were cleared and available for ordinance work. Those that were eligible for the family file were sent to the Idaho Falls Temple. (Mr. & Mrs. Jack Hendricks were notified.)

The ordinance work for Nancy, daughter of Abraham Hendricks (as listed in his recently found will) was accomplished in the Salt Lake Temple. It is still unproven whether she is the same person as Eleanor (or Polly) and whether she is the daughter of Abraham and Charlotte or Abraham and Betsy. However, the important thing is that the ordinance work is done for her and regardless of who her mother is, she is sealed to her and to Abraham. A good amount of

time has been spent in trying to find out more about Nancy and about Abraham's second wife, Betsy. Abraham died in 1847 and named them both in his will. Neither, however, show up in the 1850 Missouri census index.

66 hours of research were expended in searching for the Henry and Sarah Hendricks family. The major records of 42 counties in New Jersey, Pennsylvania, Maryland, Delaware, and Virginia were searched in an attempt to pick up their trail. They were, however, not found in any of these counties. The area around Fredrick County, Maryland was searched exhaustively, but no trace of them was found in any of the records of that area. (A copy of a Colonial Roads map is attached.) In addition to searching the records of 42 counties, a great number of finding aids were searched in the appropriate counties to see if this family appeared. Several times Henry Hendricks's were listed, but upon checking them out they proved to be the wrong person.

If Henry never did own land, he could well have been in the counties we searched without appearing in the records of that county. We assume he did not own land in New Jersey. Prior to the Revolution most land in New Jersey was held by large land-owners in a sort of Tenant-farmer system and very few records are available of these tenant farmers. Many people left New Jersey in the colonial period to seek land in other areas, and for this reason it seems likely that if Henry and Sarah left New Jersey in search of land elsewhere, they would then appear in the land records of that place.

They may, of course, not have followed the established migration trails. They might have owned land without those land transactions ever having been recorded. Henry might have died intestate and no record kept. At any rate, I have as yet found no trace of them.

As nice as it would be to find them, my recommendation at this point is that all that can reasonably be done has been done in an attempt to locate this family. As far as we know the ordinance work has been completed for them and finding them might not shed much more light on the family than we already have with respect to vital statistics.

Some work has been done with regard to William Hendrickson (Abraham's brother who migrated from Allegany County, Maryland to Ohio and died there.). I have searched many records but as yet have found no further information about this family. I am particularly anxious to pick up the trail of some of his descendants. I will continue to work on this during the coming months.

With respect to the pedigree discrepancy on the parentage of William some work has been accomplished here, although I am not yet finished and cannot at this time express a definitive opinion. I have gathered some data and done some consulting with early New York-New Jersey Dutch specialists, but so far I have gathered more questions than answers. Before the next family meeting in the spring I will hope to have this problem resolved if it can be resolved. When I have completed my own research I will correspond with Mr. Henry B. Hoff who wrote the article in the January 1975 New York Genealogical and Biographical Record. You will recall we discussed this article at the last meeting and he contends that William and Daniel were not the sons of Hendrick Hendrickson as per your family records, but were the sons of Gisseltje/Geesje Bradt and Hendrick Willemsz.

It will probably not be possible to establish this pedigree beyond the shadow of doubt. It may be possible to establish it with a preponderance of evidence, which means that in all probability it is correct. Early Dutch pedigrees are almost always very difficult because of the translation problem, frozen patronymics, so many people with the same name, etc. Even the experts often disagree on the interpretation of available data. I tell you this not to discourage you, but to let you know the problems.

In light of the Church's new program of extraction you may want to consider not continuing with research once the pedigree has been fairly well established back to the immigrant. At that point you will, of course, run into language problems as well as the partronymic situation. By waiting a few years while Dutch records are extracted it may enable you to then continue to establish the pedigree with much less time and effort (and therefore, money) by picking up information from the computer program.

I am much impressed with the amount of genealogical effort that has been expended by this family organization. I know of no other family that has worked harder in behalf of their ancestors. Although there are many questions and loose ends still, nevertheless it seems to me that you have left almost no stone unturned to answer these questions. It just plainly may not be possible to find the answers to some of them. There comes a point where the possibility of success in solving a problem is so small that the expense involved to pursue the research just would not be worth it. That is, of course, up to the family to decide.

If this were my own family I would recommend as follows:

- 1. Another 25-30 hours of work in an attempt to trace the descendants of William Hendrickson.
- 2. Another 20-25 hours of work on the Abraham-Retsy-Nancy problem.
- 3. About 40 more hours of work on the parentage of William and Daniel Hendricks.

I would not, at this time, recommend further attempt to locate Henry and Sarah (the thirty-year void). It seems to me that the effort that has been made is more than sufficient.

This would be the maximum I would recommend on these problems at this time. If they cannot be resolved then that may just have to be the answer. If there are other areas or other problems you would like me to pursue, I shall be happy to do so. I will also follow your instructions with respect to the above problems. If the outcome seems discouraging and the chances for success dim, I am only trying to be honest with you.

Again, I want to express my admiration to your family for going not just the second mile, but the eighth and ninth and tenth in an outstanding example of devotion and service to your kindred dead. Carol H. Cannon, Accredited Genealogist

From the above Genealogist, doing business as GENEALOGY WORLD, on her letterhead:

TO: THE HENDRICKS FAMILY ORGANIZATION

October 12, 1978

STATEMENT

Balance October 1977 Funds Received November 1977 \$165.25 650.00 815.25

CHARGES OCTOBER 1977 to OCTOBER 1978

Research 42 counties searching for Henry and Sarah Hendricks family

66 Hours \$330.00

Type 80 Family Group Sheets

14 Hours

70.00

Read, extract and organize materials from trip to South

16 Hours

80.00

Research in Ohio (William Hendricks), Jackson County, Missouri (Abraham Hendricks), type letters, reports, Entry Forms, etc.

48 Hours

240.00 \$720.00

BALANCE:

\$ 95.25

\* \* \* \*

#### HENRY HENDRICKS ORGANIZATION

CHAIRMAN: JACK E. HENDRICKS

445 "I" Street

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83401

Ph: 208-522-4995

PRESIDENT: DON H. HENDRICKS TREASURER: LARRY HENDRICKS

1231 So. Meridian Blackfoot, Ida 83221

Ph: 208-785-0165

VICE-PRES .: TAD DEE HENDRICKS RESEARCH DIRECTOR: MARY L. HART EDITOR: LOUIS B. CARDON

514 W. 4800 South

Ogden, Utah 84403

Ph: 801-393-5009

JOSEPH SMITH HENDRICKS FAM.

Box 40

Dietrich, Idaho 83324

Phone: 208-544-2461

WILLIAM DORRIS HENDRICKS F.

Phone: 208-356-3261

Rt. 2

TABITHA HENDRICKS RICKS FAMILY

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83401 Phone: 208-522-7664

SECRETARY: LOLA R. HENDRICKS

445 "I" Street

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83401

Phone: 208-522-4995

2373 S. Bountiful Blvd.

Bountiful, Utah 84010

Phone: 807-292-2657

Phone: 801-583-0053

1175 Gilmer Drive 2157 W. Meadow St. Salt Lake City, Utah 84105

BERNIECE DEAN (Claude)

Salt Lake City, Ut 84121

SAMUEL ALLEN HENDRICKS

JOAN G. RICHARDS (RonaldG.)

Malad, Idaho 83252

Phone: 208-766-4642

ELIZABETH M.H. BAINBRIDGE FAM.

Ashton, Idaho 83420

Phone: 208-652-7392

KAREN B. EATON (Tony)

2751 Pamela Dr.

ALLEN HENDRICKS FAMILY

Box 535

Cedar City, Utah 84720

**BOARD MEMBERS:** 

LINDELL COOPER.

JAMES VANCE HENDRICKS

513 Maple Drive

Rexburg, Idaho 83440

JOSIAH HENDRICKS FAMILY

J. TERRELL PINNOCK

Rexburg, Idaho 83440

Phone: 208-356-3338

NOREEN PARKINSON (J.M.)

615 11th Steet

Phone: 208-745-8139 ELIZABETH M.H. GAMMELL

KIM MEYER

439 Clairmore Rigby, Idaho 83442 RESEARCH DIRECTOR ASSISTANT: GAYLE H. ELIESON

2647 Hartford Ave.

Salt Lake City, Ut 84106

ARCHIVIST: RODNEY DALE WALKER

441 Douglas St.

Salt Lake City, Ut 84102

Phone: 801-582-5473

Phone: 801-586-3508

REBECCA HENDRICKS ROSKELLEY F. ELIZABETH M.H.BAINBRIDGE GAMMELL COLLEEN PFOST (Dean)

> Hist. & Gen't. 160 N. Wabash

Idaho Falls, Id 83401 Phone: 208-522-0517

JOYCE CLARK (Stan M.)

Hist. & Gen't)

Box 535

Ashton, Idaho 83420

Phone: 208-652-3694

CATHERINE TABITHA H. VAN NOY

JOHN THOMPSON HENDRICKS FAMILY JAMES PLEASANTHENDRICKS 555-28 1/2 Road 11

Grand Junction, Colo 81501

REBECCA HENDRICKS LEWIS FAMILY GEORGIA KLINGLER (Jerry) Rt #2, Box 327 M Rigby, Idaho 83442 Phone: 208-745-6560

2214 N. Canvon Road Provo, Utah 84601 Phone: 801-375-1113

\* \* \* \* \*

Phone: 303-243-7147

The descendants of NERIAH ROBERT LEWIS and wife ELIZABETH MAHALA HENDRICKS LEWIS will hold the LEWIS REUNION on May 26, 1979 at Lewiston, Utah. This is the Saturday before Decoration Day. This announcement is also and APPEAL for all the family members to please send their genealogy sheets to me as soon as possible. Let's have all this work completed so we can say "We've done it". INA L. DENSON, Geneologist, 45 Fonnesbeck Ave, Logan, Utah 84321. 752-7231.

## TO THE FAMILY OF HILLIAM DORRIS HENDRICKS:

Dear Family Members:

The Henry Hendricks Family board met October 14th, 1978. We decided to go ahead with our plans for a new Book. As you read in the last Herald if 500 people want a copy of the Red Book it will be reprinted, but we will still do the new book. The new book will contain the added research data since 1963. It will also contain the added family members since 1963. (If they turn in their family group sheets.)

The deadline for the new book is still January 1980. Let us press on with gathering the

family group sheets.

We also need to begin to gather life stories. We want to print as many as we can. We would like more detailed stories on the children of W.D. On the grandchildren and great grandchildren, etc., we would like one type written page. We would like a life story on all married or adult decendants.

If these stories can be sent to me, I will add them to my folders with the family group sheets. At the present time I have stories on two children, James Warren (Saul) and Dave.

Because of the instructions given at October 1978 conference we will no longer plan on a W.D. Hendricks reunion. We encourage you to hold reunions at the grandparent level as Elder Benson stated. The only exception to this may be in the summer of 1980. We may still go ahead with the big Henry Hendricks reunion. We will make this decision at a later date and let you know.

The research is going forward. It has been suggested that we should take our research to the imigrant generations. It looks as if we are two (2) generations away from the imigrant who came to America. There is much work to be done to prove this. So we still need your \$5

a year dues for a little longer.

As you have heard, the extraction program is coming. However, there are details to be worked out. For instance, in the U.S. a person can be recorded in several places -- birth, marriage, death, will, etc .-- all in different states. A system will have to be devised to save duplication. It hasn't been developed yet. So the extraction programs will begin with foreign countries first. So if we can take our research to the imigrant generation then when the Dutch records are extracted the rest will be done. (We think that we are Dutch.)

We send our thanks to Zelda Funk for sending in the line of Clara Tippetts from the Catherine Tippetts family. Many thanks to Dewain Hendricks and Pam for preparing the sheets on John William Hendricks family. Also, many thanks to Quention H. Thomas for his hours of

service.

To those of you who are receiving the Herald for the first time, let me explain, W.D. had 37 children who had posterity. He have one representative in each of these 37 familys' to collect the family group sheets for that particular family. He need you to send your family group sheet. I have a folder for each family and can add sheets at any time.

At the present the families of Lettie Cornelia, Rebecca, Hila, Alma and John have been turned in. We still need the families of Marriner H. Merrill and Vermont Anderson to com-

Does any one know the whereabouts of Nancy Elaine Keller and Daniel Kirk Keller from the

William Smith Hendricks family?

We express our sympathy to the family of Eric Hendricks. Now there are only 3 children of W.D. living. They are Dave Hendricks, Nellie H. Dahle and Annie H. Channell.

Please send in your family group sheets. If you are confused as to who your family genealogist is, please send me three copies of your family group sheet and life story, tell me

your lineage and I'll forward them to your branch genealogist.

We are working with a large group of people and we will only be successful in preparing the new book if you are willing to send us the information we ask for. Also we will need to have more detailed life stories on the five (5) wives of W.D. If any of you have copies of these, please xerox a copy for us. (I have one for the 2nd wife, Alvira Smith, but none of the others.)

We thank Geneil Pickett for sending in the family group sheets for Aunt Lucy's family. We appreciate your help. I know several of you have spent hours to do what we have asked

of you. Thank you so much, We feel your reward will be eternal.

Vance and Diane Hendricks. Merry Christmas. 513 Maple Drive, Rexburg, Idaho 83440.

# JOSIAH HENDRICKS BRANCH!

A Family reunion has been planned by them. Keep your ears tuned to hear more. The following met: Pres. Terrell Pinnock, Sec. Hazel Willmore, Mr. & Mrs. Elmer Hendricks, Deloy Mc Kenna and wife, Fawn Willmore, Doyle McKenna, at the home of Mr. & Mrs. Hendricks. The following came about, following the meeting:

Read and Ponder.

It's early to think Reunion you see - - But not for the Hendricks Family. June 30, In REXBURG at PORTER PARK. - - On your calendar this date mark.

From II to 4, at 12 noon we eat - - - The drinks they furnish as a treat A program of knowledge and fun - - - - Plan ahead and be sure to come.

The reunion committee say --- -Suggestions are welcome any day. We want to make it the best, --- -Join the group along with the rest.

The committee deeply appreciate all who have been able to turn in their family group sheets, and for the rest of us, let's keep struggling to get them complete.

A new letter for the William Dorris Hendricks Family:

Dear Family members:

We have had some dates changed for computer time for our branch of the family and so will have to adjust our time schedule for gathering the family group sheets.

Our computer time will start May 15 and go for six weeks. At the end of the six weeks time another family will be run. Then starting the 31st of November there will be a make up time and William Dorris' family will again be run.

Many of you will not receive this newsletter until the first part of June because of the slow time of delivering 2nd class mail. So we will have to make adjustments for that. If the branch genealogist can hurry and send me your family group sheets and have them to me by the 15th of June please do so. If you can not, please send them to me by November 15th. It will take me about 2 weeks to organize them to send them on to Dale Walker. So the final dead line for accepting family group sheets and life stories will be November 15th, 1979.

Remember, if you do not send in your family group sheet you name will not appear in the new book. We are not copying from the red book. We are starting new. Please send your family group sheets to the genealogist that has been assigned to your family. If you do not know who your genealogist is, please send your sheet to me and give me your lineage and I will get you in the right folder. However, if possible, go through your family genealogist as it will save me a lot of time.

The new book will contain the story of Drusilla, plus the added research since 1963 and all the descendants of James and Drusilla, Samuel and Rebecca and as many of the Kentucky cousins as we can get. (If they turn in their family group sheets.)

We also need to begin to gather life stories. We want to print as many as we can. We would like more detailed stories on the children of W.D. On the grandchildren and great grandchildren, etc. we would like one type written page. We would like a life story on all married or adult descendants.

If these stories can be sent to me I would collect them in order and turn them in. If you prefer to send to your family genealogist with your family group sheets that is fine. Just be sure they are sent in. The family genealogist can then send them to me when they turn in the family group sheets.

Because of the instructions given in October General Conference we will no longer plan on a W.D.Hendricks reunion. We encourage you to hold reunions at the grandparent level as Elder Benson stated. The only exception to this may be in the summer of 1980. We may still go ahead with the Big HENRY HENDRICKS Reunion in Salt Lake City because cousins in the Hendricks Clan in Kentucky have expressed a desire to visit Salt Lake. Also the book will be done and can be handed out at that time to those who have ordered one.

The research is going forward. It has been suggested that we should take our research to the imigrant generation. It looks as if we are two (2) generations away from the imigrant who came to America. There is much work to be done to prove this. So we still need your \$5.00 a year dues for a little longer.

The John William Hendricks family will have a reunion on June 9th at Sunnside Chapel. We express our sympathy to the family of Erick Hendricks. Now there are only three (3) children of W.D. living. They are Dave Hendricks, Nellie Dahle, and Annie Channell.

As I have stated in the newsletters before we have received the families of Lettie Cornelia and Rebecca's (except for the families of Marriner Hendricks Merrill and Vermont Anderson.)
We have the families of Hila Morrison and Alma Hendricks.

Since then the family of Mary Jane Harrison has been mailed in. We thank Con Harrison for his work. This is a very large family, probably the largest, though at this point it is hard to tell. However, I can tell that Con has done a great deal of work and we thank him for it.

Also the family of William Henry Hendricks (except for the family of Desmond Anderson) has been sent in. We thank Joan Smith for her efforts. This family too is very large.

William Smith Hendricks family is in now. We thank Mona Kay Hymas for it. She has several small children so I am sure this was a challenge to her and we appreciate her willingness. We thank Ermma Abbot for sending the family of Orval Edwin Hendricks in. We thank Dewain Hendricks and his daughter Pam for their work on the John William Hendricks. It is in now. We have the family of Parry Pauline Thomas now also. We thank Quentin Thomas for doing his family. Quentin has helped with several families from Almira Davenport and thank him for this. Dessa Beck has turned in the family of Martha Ann Johnson and we appreciate her work.

I wish you could see how thick some of these folders are and then you could appreciate the hours and letters that it has taken to gather this information. When I first started working on this project I thought it would be fun to know how many descendants that W.D. had and planned to count them. However, I could see that it would be a huge job to do so and will leave that up to the computer.

Now we have 11 families turned in. As I have mentioned, W.D. had 37 children that had posterity. So that leaves 26 more families to be turned in. I do have Alice's and Louise's families from Willard, so that is a start.

Since the last newsletter we have had two major changes in our lives. Our daughter is getting married on June 6th and we are busy with that. Also I have been called to be the Relief

Society President in our ward. Because of this I will not be able to write individual letters to you to request information. Please respond to this group letter. One worry I have is that when the book is published you will say "Why isn't my name in it?" I hope I am writing this letter clear enough that you will know the answer to that question.

I will list the addresses of those who are still working on getting your family group sheets.

So please help them by sending	them in.	
Drusilla Hillman Pearl Nordick	To the sales of which the Total and Total task the	Almira Esmeralda Merrill Udella Malona Steckler

Swan Lake, Idaho

83281

310 West 1450 North

4203 SE 30th Portland, Oregon 97202

Bountiful, Utah 84010

Eliza Abigail Hendricks Gayle H. Elieson 2647 Hartford Ave. Salt Lake City, Utah 84106

Brigham Andrus Hendricks Helen Cragun 311 East 4450 South Ogden, Utah 84404

Charlotte Underwood Cluff Ray Underwood 550 East Chubback Rd. Pocatello, Idaho 83201

Milo Andrus Hendricks Gayle Davis 541 E 55 South Provo, Utah 84601

Elizabeth Mahala Lewis Ina Denson 45 Fonnesbeck Ave. Logan, Utah 84321

Chloe Merrill Ardella Smedley 1340 Westminster Ave. Salt Lake City, Utah 84105

Joseph Comish 196 W. Center Lewiston, Utah 84320 Joseph Smith Hendricks Dorothy Corey 3848 Quincy Ave. Ogden, Utah 84404

James Warren Hendricks Veryl Roberts P.O. Box 666. Centerville, Utah 84014

Amanda Millisa Pond Janet Mecham 1666 East 1080 North Logan, Utah 84321

Ortencia Merrill Ronald William Merrill 4200 Hartwood Drive Fort Worth, Texas 76109

Mary Bullen Reed Bullen 172 E. 100 North Logan, Utah 84321

George Gideon Hendricks William Dale Hendricks 545 E. 1st North Smithfield, Utah 84335

Willard, Erick, Nellie and Annie should all go to:

Catherine Tippetts Mrs. Steven Terry 221 S 2 East Rexburg, Idaho 83440

Clara Merrill Lucille Brock 567 12th Ave. Salt Lake City, Utah 84103

Alfred Dorris Hendricks Cliss Davis 49 Hollins Drive Santa Cruz, Calif. 95060

Franklin Davenport Hendricks Bonnie Christofferson 1830 Eagle Drive Idaho Falls, Idaho 83401

Ellen Walton Pauline Shaw 1210 E. 150 South Logan, Utah 84321

David Hendricks Tad Hendricks 514 W. 4800 South Ogden, Utah 84403

5th wife, Eleanor A. Maybin Louis B. Cardon 2157 W. Meadow St. Cedar City, Utah 84720

Remember, we need 3 copies of your family group sheets -- one that will stay with the person listed above, one to stay with me as the genealogist for the W.D. family, and one to send to Dale Walker to be used in publishing the book.

Thanks to Geneil Pickett for Aunt Lucy's family.

This is such a huge project, please help us by sending in your family group sheets and life storys. Vance & Diane Hendricks, 513 Maple, Rexburg, Idaho 83440. \* \* \* \* \* \* \*

#### JOSEPH SMITH HENDRICKS Reunion!!

The Joseph Smith Hendricks family with hold their reunion the first Saturday in August, 1979 at Indian Springs. This is reached via the Rockland Turn-off, the first exit West of American Falls. Commence at 10:00 A.M. for visiting. Lunch at 12:00 noon, bring your own and share with the family. There will be a formal meeting right after lunch. \* \* \* \* \* \*

A couple of items that should be mentioned from an Executive meeting held Feb. 3, 1979 at the home of Dale Walker: Larry Hendricks, Treasurer, reported in his financial status, that he had only received advance payments for 3 re-prints of the red book published in 1963. If there is no more interest that that in re-prints, it will not be done.

There were some surplus magnetic key-tape machines available for \$250.00 plus shipping. The machines are operable, but not guaranteed. They were working when replaced, Discussion was held relative to advisability of buying one from this source for the family to assist in address corrections and preparation for the publication of the new book. This is the entry unit to put information into a computer. Majority approved ordering one to be sent if still available.

To: Larry Hendricks
2373 S. Bountiful Blvd.
Bountiful, Utah 84010

(due by any married de Re-print of 1	ng contributions: RGANIZATION; Annual Dues:	2 0 4 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Contributions to the		endricks family:.
Grandparent in the adricks family is:	Name:	
halphan filosoft suur histori yakan kanan alaka esimu, liisiddh, ayd an filosoffiyan, Mashawrinan yan iya subini udhinda	(City)	(State) )Zip)

#### A NEW BOOK!!

In 1980 a revised edition of the Henry Hendricks Family Genealogy will be available for sale.

It has been 17 years since the Red Book was originally published. Since then a lot has happened by way of births, deaths, and marriages. Many family members are asking for a copy of the Red Book.

At present we are unable to determine the sale price of the new book for two basic reasons:

1. Cost of publication varies from month to month.

2. The amount of data that will be presented in it is unknown. (This depends on what you as family members send in.)

While we can do nothing about the first, we can do something about the second. The more data available to the family, the greater the cost. However, if the data isn't available to put in the book you wouldn't want to buy it anyway.

Please send a copy of your personal family data (to include documentation notation) to your branch Genealogist now. If you don't know who that person is, send it to me along with

the name of your parent and grandparent in the Hendricks line

The data is guaranteed to be published if received according to the following schedule: Week beginning April 29, 1979, first four generations of Henry Hendricks.

From May 6 thru June 23, 1979, William D. Hendricks family

From June 24 thru July 14, 1979, Joseph Smith Hendricks family.

From July 15 thru July 28, 1979, Tabitha Hendricks Ricks family.

From July 29 thru August 11, 1979, Allen Hendricks family.

From August 12 thru August 25, 1979, Rebecca Hendricks Lewwis family.

Week beginning August 26, 1979, Catherine Tabitha Hendricks VanNoy family.

Week beginning September 2, 1979, Josiah Hendricks family.

Week beginning September 9, 1979, Elizabeth Hudson Hendricks Grundy family.

Week beginning September 16, 1979, Rebecca Hendricks Watson Roskelley family.

Week beginning September 23, 1979, Pleasant Mays Hendricks family

Week beginning September 30, 1979, Elizabeth Mahala Hendricks Bainbridge Gammel family.

Week beginning October 7, 1979, Sarah Hendricks Lundsford family.

Week beginning October 14 thru October 27, 1979, all others.

If received after November 1, 1979 it will be entered on a first come, first served basis until Feb:uary 1, 1980, after which time no additional data will be entered. In order to be ready for the Reunion in August, 1980, we must turn the manuscript over to the printer on that date.

Thanks, R. Dale Walker, Archivist.
441 Douglas St. Phone: (801) 582-5473
Salt Lake City, Utah 84102

Editor's Note: Depending on the interest in the new book and the amount of information you as a family member turn in will determine the size of the book. It is expected to be from two(2) to three (3) times the size of the Red book published in 1963. The pre-publication price shown on the contribution form should be a fairly accurate estimate of the cost and would remain at that figure if the costs are within a Dollar or two of that amount. But post-publication cost would then be determined and set to include a little extra for additional research. If the cost should be drasticly higher than expected, then an amount would have to be charged at the time of delivery of pre-ordered books just sufficient to offset the costs of publication. And of course the post-publication sales would be that much higher.

Concerning the re-printing of the Red book of 1963, there would have to be 500 books ordered before it would be re-printed. Money sent in for orders of the Red book, should there not be sufficient copies ordered, will be applied to purchase of the new book, dues or re-

search as the sender may designate when sending in the money.

HENRY HENDRICKS HERALD 2157 W. Meadow St. Cedar City, Utah 84720 Bulk Rate
Non-Profit Organization

U.S. Postage PAID
Permit No. 84

Cedar City, Utah 84720